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Well	 here	we	 are	 again!	You	will,	 hopefully,	 receive	 this	 newsletter	 a	 few	days	

before	the	Friends	of	the	Church	Christmas	Tree	Festival.		So	please	remember	to	

pay	the		Church	a	visit.	

Bacon	 Butty	 mornings	 continue	 to	 be	 successful	 and	 we	 have	 recently	 held	 a	

Christmas	Fair.	Thank	you	to	all	those	who	had	stalls,	made	and	served	cakes	and	

refreshments	 and	 helped	 in	 anyway.	 Not	 forgetting	 all	 those	 who	 gave	 their	

support.	

St	Peter	and	St	Pauls	Church	will	hold	their	usual	Christmas	Eve	Crib	service	at		

3pm	on	Saturday	24th	 of	December.	People	of	all	 ages	are	very	much	welcome.	

This	 is	 one	 of	 the	 most	 joyous	 services	 to	 celebrate	 the	 coming	 of	 Christmas.	

Please	bring	along	your	family	and	friends.		

As	you	will	see	on	page	3	we	continue	to	work	towards	the	roof	renovation.	This	

has	come,	unfortunately,	with	some	difEiculty	behind	the	scenes.	 It	was,	as	 they	

say,	forever	thus!			I	live	in	hope	that	we	will	eventually	get	there	and	our	Church	

will	one	day	be	waterproof.		

The	winter	 is	now	with	us	and	grass	and	hedge	cutting	 in	 the	 church	yard	has	

come	to	an	end,	for	this	year.	It	is	not	too	soon	however	to	think	of	next	year.	If	

you	can	spend	a	couple	of	hours	a	week	helping	with	the	care	and	maintenance	of	

the	grounds	of	the	church	then	please	chat	with	one	of	the	PCC.		Every	

little	helps	and	the	more	people	that	do	so	makes	it	easier	for	us	all!!!	

It	 leaves	 me	 to	 say	 that	 if	 you	 have	 any	 articles,	 comments	 or	

suggestions	 for	our	village	that	you	would	wish	to	be	put	 into	print	

then	please	feel	free	to	do	so.	This	is	YOUR	Newsletter!!!	Our	dead	line	

for	the	next	issue	is	the	18th	of	January.		

From	The	Editor																											Dec	2016/	Jan	2017 
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St. Peter & St. Paul 
Wigtoft Parish Church News	

Wigtoft	Gardening	and	District	Gardening	Club.	

Wigtoft	and	District	Gardening	Club	held	 their	annual	display	 in	 the	Church	at	

Wigtoft	during	the	 last	weekend	of	September	this	year	and	what	a	wonderful	

weekend	 it	was.	 As	 usual	 the	 stalls	 and	 Elower	 arrangements	were	 numerous	

and	the	Church	looked	superb.	So	much	hard	work,	time	and	skill	goes	into	this	

event	and	 the	Church	are	proud	 to	host	 this	 for	 the	Club.	The	Lifeboat	Appeal	

was	 the	 chosen	 charity	 this	 year	 but	 the	 Club	 very	 generously	 donated	 £150	

towards	 the	 repairs	 of	 the	 fabric	 of	 the	 Church.	 Thank	 you	 all	 so	 much,	 the	

Wigtoft	 Friends	 also	 helped	 during	 this	weekend	 and	 again	 there	was	 a	 very	

friendly	atmosphere.		Thank	you	all.	

Harvest	Celebration.	

Our	 celebration	 began	 with	 the	 Harvest	 Songs	 of	 Praise	 Service	 at	 3pm	 on	

Sunday	9th	October	and	was	followed	by	a	ploughman’s	meal	in	the	church.	The	

Friends	 had	 again	 been	 very	 busy	 and	 the	 food	 was	 excellent	 and	 plentiful	

enjoyed	 by	 all.	 After	 the	meal	 we	 had	 our	 Harvest	 Auction,	 Chris	 Tunnard.as	

ever	was	our	encouraging	Auctioneer	and	persuaded	us	to	part	with	our	money	

in	his	usual	friendly	manner.	Many	had	donated	various	vegetables,	cakes,	jams	

etc.	and	we	would	like	to	thank	you	all	for	the	donations	that	were	made	for	the	

auction.	This	event	raised	£580	towards	our	roof	repairs	and	the	upkeep	of	the	

church	and	we	are	so	grateful	for	the	input	that	you	give	to	the	church.	

Roof	Repairs	

At	long	last	we	have	heard	from	Boston	Borough	Council	Planning	Dept.	and	our	

architect	has	also	been	notiEied.	We	hope	to	have	planning	permission	given	by	

the	end	of	December	and	we	will	then	be	able	to	continue	with	applying	for	the	

grant.	It	has	been	a	long	wait	from	our	initial	contact	with	the	planning	dept.	and	

that	of	our	architects	contact	with	them.	

We	have	all	other	paperwork	ready	to	proceed	with	our	application	for	a	faculty,	

which	includes	insurance,	a	resolution	from	Wigtoft	PCC	which	is	an	agreement	

that	 we	 are	 all	 willing	 to	 go	 ahead	 with	 the	 work.	 The	 Diocesan	 Advisory	

Committee	in	Lincoln	have	already	discussed	our	submission	re	the	roof	and	are	

willing	for	us	to	go	ahead	when	we	have	the	rest	of	the	relevant	paperwork.	The	

architect	has	sent	out	 letters	 for	 tenders	and	one	of	 these	has	already	been	 to	

visit	and	will	shortly	be	sending	a	quote.	As	in	most	cases	we	need	three	of	these	

before	we	can	make	a	decision.	We	are	looking	forward	to	the	New	Year	so	that	

we	can	get	this	project	really	moving.	

Myrtle	Holliday.	Secretary,		On	behalf	of	Wigtoft	PCC	
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The	Haven	Group	Church	Services	For	December	

Date	 Wigtoft	 Swineshead	 Sutterton	 Donington	 Bicker	

4th	 	 	
10.30am	

Group	Service	
	 	

11th	

9.15am	

Holy	

Communion	

10.45am	

Holy	

Communion	

10am	

Holy	

Communion	

9.30am	

Holy	

Communion	

2pm	

Carol	Service	

18th	

9.15am	

Holy	

Communion	

10.45am	

Holy	

Communion	

9.15am	

Holy	

Communion	

3.30pm	

Carols	&	

Christingle	

10.45am	

Holy	

Communion	

24th	
3pm	

Crib	Service	

11.30pm	

Midnight	Mass	

9	pm	

Candle	Lit	

Service		

11.30pm	

Midnight	Mass	

4pm	

Evensong	

The	Haven	Group	Church	Services	For	January	

1st	 	
10.30am	

Group	Service	
	 	 	

15th	

9.15am	

Holy	

Communion	

10.45am	

Holy	

Communion	

9.15am	

Holy	

Communion	

9.30am	

Morning	

Prayer	

10.45am	

Holy	

Communion	

22nd	 	

10.45am	

Holy	

Communion	

9.15am	

Holy	

Communion	

9.30am	

Holy	

Communion	

4pm	

Evening		

Prayer	

29th	 	
Service	with	

Methodists	

9.15am	

Holy	

Communion	

9.30am	

Holy	

Communion	

10.45am	

Holy	

Communion	

25th	 	 	 	 	

9am	

Christmas	

Morning	

8th	

9.15am	

Holy	

Communion	

10.45am	

Holy	

Communion	

10am	

Holy	

Communion	

3.30pm	

Jelly	Church	

9.30am	

Holy	

Communion	

10.45am	

Holy	

Communion	

2nd	
6pm	

Carol	Service	
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Wigtoft	Village	Hall	Dates	&	Information	

Thu	 1	 	 	

Fri	 2	 	 	

Sat	 3	 	 	

Sun	 4	 	 	

Mon	 5	 7.30pm	 Parish	Council	Meeting	

Tue	 6	 10am	 Scraps	R	Us	

Wed	 7	 7pm	 Dog	Training	

Thu	 8	 7pm	 Dog	Training	

Fri	 9	 	 	

Sat	 10	 10am	 Bacon	Butty	Morning	

Sun	 11	 	 	

Mon	 12	 	 	

Tue	 13	 	 	

Wed	 14	 7pm	 Dog	Training	

	 	 7pm	 Dog	Training	

Fri	 16	 	 	

Sat	 17	 10am	 Bacon	Butty	Morning	

Sun	 18	 	 	

Mon	 19	 	 	

Tue	 20	 10am	 Scraps	R	Us	

Wed	 21	 	 	

Thu	 22	 	 	

Fri	 23	 	 	

Sat	 24	 	 	

Sun	 25	 	 	

Mon	 26	 	 	

Tue	 27	 	 	

Wed	 28	 7pm	 Dog	Training	

Thu	 29	 7pm	 Dog	Training	

Fri	 30	 	 	

Sat	 31	 	 	

Thu	 15	 2pm	 Welcome	Club	

	 	 7pm	 Gardening	Club	

December	2016	
Sun 1   

Mon 2   

Tue 3 10am Scraps R Us 

Wed 4 7pm Dog Training 

Thu 5 7pm Dog Training 

Fri 6   

Sat 7 10am Bacon Butty Morning 

Sun 8   

Mon 9 7.30pm Parish Council Meeting 

Tue 10   

Wed 11 7pm Dog Training 

Thu 12 7pm Dog Training 

Fri 13   

Sat 14 10am Bacon Butty Morning 

Sun 15   

Mon 16   

Tue 17 10am Scraps R Us 

Wed 18 7pm Dog Training 

  7pm Dog Training 

Fri 20 6.30pm Bird Auction 

Sat 21 10am Bacon Butty Morning 

Sun 22   

Mon 23   

Tue 24   

Wed 25 7pm Dog Training 

Thu 26 7pm Dog Training 

Fri 27   

Sat 28 10am Bacon Butty Morning 

Sun 29   

Tue 31 10am Scraps R Us 

Mon 30   

Thu 19 2pm Welcome Club 

  7pm Gardening Club 

January	2017	
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Booking	Wigtoft	Village	Hall	

To	book	the	Village	Hall,	please	contact	Wendy	on	01205	461005	

or	e-mail	villagehall@wigtoft.com	

The	hire	charge	is	£8	per	hour,	which	includes	heating,	

lighting	and	the	use	of	the	kitchen	and	all	crockery.	

Village	Hall	News	

The	 Saturday	 bacon	 butty	mornings	 are	well	 under	way	 again.	 Always	

well	attended	with	plenty	of	friendly	chat.	A	good	chance	to	meet	up	with	

friends	or	meet	new	ones.	

Our	open	night	went	well	with	Virna	and	Len	ofEicially	cutting	the	ribbon	

to	 the	 new	 extension	 (see	 the	

photograph	 on	 the	 front	 cover).	 The	

make	over	 in	 the	 ladies	 toilet	 is	now	

completed	 and	 we	 would	 like	 to	

thank	everyone	for	their	hard	work.	

We	 really	 do	 appreciate	 everyone	

who	gives	up	their	time	to	help.	

The	 Christmas	 fair	 was	 well	

attended	 and	 we	 started	 our	

Christmas	rafEle.	Tickets	will	be	on	sale	

Saturday	morning	until	it	is	drawn	on	

17th	 December	 at	 the	 butty	

morning.	

Our	 next	 meeting	 will	 be	 the	 AGM	

which	 will	 be	 held	 at	 the	 hall	 on	

13th	 February	 at	 7.30.	 Anyone	

wishing	to	 join	the	committee	or	 just	want	

to	get	involved	and	help	out	please	come	along.	

The	Village	Hall	Committee	would	like	to	wish	everyone	

A	Merry	Christmas	and	A	Happy	New	Year.		
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Topical	Talk	
As	 I	 write	 this	 Donald	 Trump	 has	 just	 been	 declared	 president	 Elect	 of	 the	

United	 States	 of	 America.	 Perhaps,	 like	me,	 you	 have	 been	 following	 (loosely)	

this	 “pantomime”	 for	 the	 past	 year	 or	 so:	 at	 times	 it	 has	 been	 more	 like	 a	

schooldays	 slanging	 match	 than	 a	 grown	 up	 election	 campaign,	 with	 Trump	

suggesting	that	Hilary	Clinton	should	be	behind	bars	over	her	e-mail	mistakes,	

and	she	throwing	his	“womanising”	lifestyle	at	him.	

Lets	hope,	from	now	on,	we	can	get	some	grown	up	politics	from	the	US	instead	

of	the	petty,	or	not	so	petty,	depending	on	your	point	of	view	–	because,	like	the	

old	saying,	when	America	sneezes	the	rest	of	the	world	catches		a	cold:	if	things	

are	not	going	well	with	them	we	are	all	affected	in	some	way	or	other.	

I	was	reading	recently	about	a	computer	programmer,	one	Mark	Rittman,	who	

lives	 in	Sussex,	 and	his	wi-Ei	 kettle.	At	7am	on	 this	particular	day	he	 fancied	a	

cuppa,	so	he	tried	to	use	his	voice	recognition	technology	to	switch	the	kettle	on	

–	it	refused	to	work,	which	led,	 in	his	words,	to	an	11	hour	stand	off.	This	epic	

battle	was	played	out	on	social	media	(	yes,	I'm	a	bit	vague	about	this	too)	with	

Mr	 Rittman	 tweeting	 his	 marathon	 effort	 to	 get	 the	 kettle	 to	 work.	 At	 10am,	

three	hours	 later,	he	stated	 that	he	still	had	no	 tea	–	 in	his	words	 “mandatory	

recalibration	caused	wi-Ei	base	station	reset,	now	port	scanning	network	to	Eind	

where	kettle	is	now”.	(Are	you	still	with	us?)	

Word	spread	quickly	on	line	of	the	lengths	an	Englishman	was	going	to	 for	his	

morning	cuppa	and	soon	thousands	of	people	around	the	world	were	following	

the	developments	 in	 the	Rittman	kitchen.	However,	 in	a	 cruel	 twist	of	 fate	 the	

weight	 of	 global	 interest	 left	 Mr	 Rittman	 further	 away	 than	 ever	 from	 his	

cherished	 cuppa.	 At	 10	 30am	 he	 had	 to	 explain	 to	 his	 followers	 that	 their	

messages	of	support	were	“saturating	his	network”	and	“blocking	integration	of	

the	kettle	to	its	base	station”.	

As	the	morning	progressed	it	emerged	that	the	key	problem	was	that	the	kettle	

did	not	come	with	the	right	software	to	allow	integration	with	his	Amazon	Echo,	

the	voice	recognition	device	he	was	using.	

Undeterred,	Mr	Rittman,	who	works	for	the	US	software	company	Oracle,	tried	

to	 build	 the	 integration	 functionality	 himself	 (are	 you	 still	 with	me).	 By	 early	

evening	his	followers	were	given	the	news	they	had	been	hoping	to	hear	–	MAN	

HAD	 BEATEN	MACHINE.	 “The	 kettle	 is	 back	 on	 line	 and	 responding	 to	 voice	

control”	 a	 triumphant	 Mr	 Rittman	 posted,	 “and	 now	 on	 to	 everything	 else	 I	

meant	to	do	today	after	that	Eirst	cup	of	tea”.	

And	I	used	to	think	that	when	we	were	kids,	laying	the	Eire,	lighting	it	and	boiling	

the	kettle,	or	lighting	the	Primus	Stove	to	do	the	same	was	hard	work	-we	never	

had	it	so	good	!!!.	
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Church	Cleaning		
Church	cleaning	for	

December	will	be	Wednesday	

the	14th	and	for	January	

Wednesday	the	11th	from	

10am	both	days	

We	also	 share	 together	 in	 a	 chat	 (what	

the	rest	of	us	call	a	gossip)	and	a	cuppa.	

If	you	would	like	to	help	please	come	

along,	you	will	be	made	most	welcome		

Members	of	the		Wigtoft	
Parochial	Church	Council	are:	

Rev.	Charles	Robertson	
Myrtle	Holliday		--------			Secretary	
Virna	Atkinson	
Jane	Barkham	
Colin	Scrupps	
Malcolm	Franklin	
John	Craggs		-------------			Treasurer	

On	holiday	 recently	 in	Suffolk	we	decided,	on	 the	 journey	down,	 to	 stop	off	 in	

Thetford	(Norfolk)	for	a	bite	to	eat	at	lunch	time.	We	found	the	car	park	and	an	

empty	 space,	no	problem:	 I	went	 to	 look	 for	 the	 ticket	machine	 to	pay	 for	 the	

privilege,	 but	 was	 unable	 to	 do	 so.	 On	 asking	 a	 local	 man	 about	 the	 cost	 of	

parking	he	told	me,	much	to	my	surprise,	 that	“all	parking	 in	Thetford	 is	 free”.	

This	was	true,	honest.	When	I	had	picked	myself	up	off	the	Eloor	(?)	and	thanked	

the	man	for	his	help,	we	wandered	off	to	Eind	a	bite,	not	having	to	worry	about	

the	possibility	of	a	 “ticket”	under	 the	wiper	when	we	got	back.	The	only	other	

time	I	have	come	across	this	was	in	Ayr	in	Scotland	a	year	or	two	back,	when	all	

the	beach	side	parking	was	free.	

It	beats	the	Boston	“Eiasco”	where,	on	the	old	cattle	market	you	pay	£2	50	for	3	

hours	 or,	 at	 the	 Pilgrim	Hospital	where,	 not	 too	 long	 ago,	 I	 paid	 £1	 50	 for	 10	

minutes	–	and	they	say	the	NHS	is	free!.	

I	would	just	like	to	put	in	a	“plug”	for	the	village	church	if	I	may.	In	times	gone	

by,	this	building	and,	indeed,	all	village	churches,	were	thought	of	as	places	for	

prayer	 and	 for	 those	 of	 a	 religious	 frame	 of	 mind.	 Todays	 thinking	 is	 a	 little	

different,	in	that	the	building	is	part	of	the	village	and	whether	you	are	a	deeply	

religious	person	or	not	the	place	 is	 there	 for	you.	We	have	obtained	a	grant	to	

make	 the	 roof	watertight	and	 this	work,	hopefully,	will	be	 taking	place	during	

2017.There	are	a	willing	group	of	volunteers	who	clean	the	place,	put	on	money	

raising	events	and	try	to	keep	the	churchyard	tidy	(we	always	need	more),	but	

the	point	I	am	trying	to	make	is	that	the	building	is	there	for	all,	not	just	the	few!.	

It	 is	 open	every	day	 from	around	10am	 to	around	3pm,	 there	 is	 a	 “library”	of	

books	 there	 for	 sale	 (cheaply)	 and	 there	 are	 a	 number	 of	 people	 who	 take	

advantage	of	this	facility	–	just	leave	the	money	in	the	container,	or	just	wander	

around	 the	 place	 and	 “feel”	 the	 history	 it	 contains.	 Its	 your	 place	 so	why	 not	

cherish	it	and	look	after	it.	(End	of	sermon)	

Colin	Scrupps		
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We	 would	 just	 like	 to	 congratulate	 everyone	 involved	 in	 the	

organisation	behind	the	recent	Garden	Club	Festival	and	also	the	

Harvest	Festival	at	Wigtoft	church.	

The	 hard	 work	 put	 in	 by	 everyone	 involved	 deserves	 the	 highest	 accolade	

particularly	the	ladies	who	provided	the	refreshments	which	as	always	was	Eirst	

class.	

The	displays	at	the	R.N.L.I.	event	were	interesting	and	well	received	while	at	the	

harvest	 festival	 the	 sermon	 and	 somewhat	 quirky	 auction	 will	 live	 in	 the	

memory	for	a	long	time.	

Well	done	and	congratulations	again	to	everyone	concerned.	

Yours	Christine	&	Graham	(Algarkirk)	

Readers	Letters	&	Comments	

Macmillan	Bacon	Butty	Morning	

I	would	like	to	say	a	big	THANK	YOU	to	everyone	who	helped	in	the	kitchen	and	

made	cakes,	and	to	all	those	who	support	the	event	every	year.	

We	raised	£500,	that’s	a	lot	of	money	in	two	hours!	

Thank	you	

Jean	Knight		

Judging	 by	 the	 comments	 of	 those	 who	 attended	 the	 HARVEST	

CELEBRATION	 in	 the	 church	 on	 Sunday	9th	 October.	 It	was	 a	 resounding	

success.		

A	 service	 of	 praise	 was	 followed	 by	 a	 delicious	 .and	really	 plentiful	 buffet	

meal,	thanks	to	two	industrious	ladies.	Jean	Knight	and	Ann	Dawkins.		

We	then	had	a	very	lively	auction	of	produce	etc,	kindly	donated	by	local	folk	

and	farmers.	Once	again	Chris	Tunnard	stepped	up	to	be	the	Auctioneer.	 It	

goes	without	saying	that	he	 is	 the	Master	Auctioneer.	He	was	ably	assisted	

by	his	grandson	George.		

There	was	 such	 a	 lovely	 friendly	 happy	 atmosphere	which	 also	 helped	 to	

raise	a	really	substantial	sum	of	£583.00	which	will	go	towards	the	Church	

repair	Fund.		

Wigtoft	Church	Harvest	Celebration	
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Christmas	2016																																														Avis	M	Padley	

Christmas	 seems	 to	 begin	 earlier	 each	 year.	 	 In	 June	 my	 tea	 merchant	

offered	 to	bring	my	usual	order	of	

gift	boxes	for	the	family.	 	Long	ago	

the	 Eirst	 thought	 of	 Christmas	was	

in	 November,	 when	 the	 puddings	

were	 made.	 	 As	 a	 child	 I	 used	 to	

enjoy	 stirring	 the	 mix	 in	 a	 giant	

yellow	 bowl.	 	 A	 delicious	 smell	 of	

fruit	 and	 spices	 Eilled	 the	 kitchen.		

When	 the	 smaller	 basins	 were	

Eilled	 they	 were	 sealed	 by	 cotton	

cloths	and	string	then	placed	in	the	

copper	to	boil	for	a	very	long	time.		

On	 Christmas	 day	 brandy	 sauce	

was	served	with	the	pudding.	

Still	my	favourite	time	of	the	year	I	still	recall	the	happy	days	when	we	had	

just	 one	 surprise	 present,	 a	 few	 nuts	 an	 apple	 and	 an	 orange.	 	 I	 can	 still	

smell	the	oranges	which	were	pierced	by	our	Eingernails	before	peeling.	

Decorating	 the	 tree,	which	was	kept	 for	several	years,	was	a	worthy	task.		

The	small	stars,	baubles	and	miniature	candles	were	used	repeatedly.	

In	my	early	days	there	were	no	TV	or	Eilms	to	watch	or	queues	for	Santa’s	

grotto,	so	we	enjoyed	board		games	with	friends	and	relations.	

From	just	a	bit	of	greenery	we	have	progressed	to	stunning	schemes	in	the	

house.	 	 Christmas	 candles	 are	 easy	 to	 Eind.	 	 Years	 ago	 a	 bright	 coal	 Eire	

added	to	the	magic.	

At	this	home	a	dog	isn’t	just	for	Christmas	but	Christmas	is	for	the	dog.		He	

gets	and	gives	suitable	prezzies.		He	is	deEinitely	part	of	the	family,	although	

he	needs	help	to	open	his	gifts.	

Enjoy	a	joyful	and	peaceful	Christmas	with	every	blessing	
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Wigtoft	Village	Hall	

Bacon	Butty	Mornings	

Bacon	Butty	Mornings	are	once	

again	taking	place	in	the	Village	

Hall	over	the	winter	months	

10am	until	Noon	

All	funds	raised	will	go	towards	the	

Village	Hall	maintenance,	repairs	and	

improvements	

We will have our usual stalls of plants, garden 

produce, bric-a-brac, books and Scraps-R-Us. 
Not forgetting the best home made cakes in Lincolnshire! 

So come along and enjoy!!!!!! 

Our	Christmas	Tree	Festival	will	once	again	take	place	at	Saint	Peter	and	

Saint	 Paul’s	 Parish	 church	 beginning	 on	 December	 2nd	 with	 a	 Carol	

service	at	6pm	followed	by	refreshments	to	which	all	are	welcomed.		

We	are	inviting	all	those	who	live	in	the	vicinity,	Asperton	Road,	Church	

Road	and	Main	Road	to	put	a	light	either	in	their	window	or	to	light	a	tree	

in	their	garden.	

It	 is	 an	opportunity	 for	us	all	 to	work	 together	 to	 celebrate	our	 festival	

and	of	course	Christmas	itself.	So,	let’s	all	join	in	the	fun!	

Lighting	Up	Wigtoft	This	Christmas	
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Words	From	Max																																						Avis	M	Padley	

4th	Sep	 	An	 old	 friend	 visited	 today.	 	 Her	

lovely	 son	 and	 daughter	 in	 law	

came	too.	I	wish		 I	 could	 see	 the	

younger	 lady	 again.	 	 She	 really	

understands	canines	

5th	Sep	 	I	wonder	why	the	nearly	favourite	

nephew	 called	 today.	 	 He	 was	

alone	 and	 it	 is	 Monday	 -	 not	

Sunday	

7th	Sep	 	Tuesday	 Scrabble™	 player	 called	

today.	 	 Surely	 it	 is	 Wednesday?		

Humans	are	getting	confused	

19th	Sep	 	A	 whole	 week	 of	 quiet	 peace	 and	 walks	 by	 caring	 friends	 and	

relations	

25th	Sep	 A	crowd	for	afternoon	tea	today.	I	really	enjoyed	the	company	of	the	

	young	ones	

27th	Sep	 Lots	of	phone	calls	today.		Most	of	the	callers	mentioned	my	name.		I	

	always	listen	in	

1st	Oct	 	Full	house	again.		I	love	to	walk	with	Molly	dog	

13th	Oct	 	Phone	out	of	order.	 	Good	friend	brought	her	mobile	and	informed	

BT.	 	 Lifeline	 lady	 visited	 as	 her	 apparatus	 had	 been	 affected	 by	

telephone	fault.	What	fun!	

15th	Oct	 	A	 quiet	 restful	 and	 uneventful	 day.	 	 3	 visitors	 but	 they	 were	 not	

admirers	so	I	ignored	them.	

17th	Oct	 	Scrabble™	playing	friend	brought	a	pile	of	jigsaws.		Hope	the	old	one	

	doesn't	get	carried	away	and	ignore	me	

23rd	Oct	 Visiting	little	lad	made	me	happy	today	

26th	Oct	 Electrician	came	to	work.		He	understands	dogs	so	I	helped	

4th	Nov	 	The	 boss	 received	 her	 Eirst	 Christmas	 pressie	 today.	 	 She	 seemed	

pleased	but	a	stuffy	cardi	doesn't	interest	me.	
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St. Peter & St. Paul 
Wigtoft Parish Church Lottery 

Do	you	take	part	in	our	Parish	Church	lottery?	

If	not	why	not? 

There are many ways to support your Church Einancially, one way is via 

the Church lottery. Many people in the village are already members of the 

Church lottery. For just £12 a year you will be entered into the monthly 

draw for cash prizes of £20, £10 or £5. You can have more than one entry! 

To enter just Eill in the form below and return it to a member of the PCC 

and you will be contacted to conEirm your membership, or just contact a 

member of the Church PCC. 

All lottery fees should be paid by the end of February. The prizes are 

drawn monthly, winning names are published in the News & Views the 

month following the draw. 

All	proceeds	go	to	the	maintenance	of		your	Parish	Church			

Wigtoft Parish Church Lottery 

2017 

Application to join/renew 

 Name    ...................................................................   

 Address    ...................................................................  

      ..................................................................  

      ..................................................................   

 Telephone No.    ...................................................................  

The	annual	cost	of	the	lottery	is	£12	per	entry,	payable	by	the	end	of	February	

each	year,	entries	not	paid	for	by	that	date	will	not	be	included	in	the	draw.	

Please	return	this	form	to	any	member	of	the	PCC		
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Susanna’s Hair Fashions & Beauty 
Caring for heads, shoulders, knees and toes 

Pools Lane, Sutterton, Tel 01205 460443 

Ladies,	Gents	and	Children’s	Hairstylist	

 Closed Mondays Tuesday to Saturday Late Night Friday 

  8.30am - 4.30pm 8.30am - 6.30pm 

OAP days are Tuesday and Wednesday, lower rates on these days, hairdressing only. 

Blow dries, wet cuts, dry cuts, set perms, colours, hi-lights, plaits and put-ups!! 

A wide range of services available 

We have a Nail Bar offering luxury manicures and pedicures with parafEin wax and 

heated mitts, polish and Eiling for Eingers and toes. 

NEW - Nubar Gelicure now available, long lasting Gel nail polish. 

Glitters and gems also available too. 

We have a beauty room offering a wide range of treatments from waxing for legs, 

underarms, bikini lines, eye brows, top lips and chins and eye brow tinting. To facials, 

back facials, Swedish body massage, hot stone massage, Indian head massage, 

tanning, Hopi ear candles. Eye brow + lash tinting 

We sell Tigi Products 

Anna,	Debbie,	Amy,	Kelly,	Kerri	Sarah	and	Claire	

will	be	only	too	pleased	to	help	and	advise	you	

Call	us	today	on	01205	460443	

114 West Street Boston PE21 8QZ  

01205 363783 
www.dawsonstv.co.uk   info@dawsonstv.com 
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Wigtoft Village Calendar        January 2017	
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										SMART 
   GARDENS	

Maintenance & Landscaping 

  Phone 01205 460393	

ABBEY PAYROLL  

SERVICES 

CASTERTON HOUSE 
CLOVER LANE 

WIGTOFT  
BOSTON 

LINCS 
PE20 2NU 

Phone: 01205 460046 

Fax: 01205 460047 
E-mail: clairetunnard@hotmail.com 

 

All your payroll 
needs taken care of. 

Friendly, hassle free 
service. 

	

Pete Smith Services 
Car Repairs  & Servicing 

MOT Testing 
 Now Located at Sutterton MOT Testing Station, Ropers Lane, Sutterton 

    Phone 01205 460987 - Evenings 01205 460117 

MAN ABOUT THE HOUSEMAN ABOUT THE HOUSEMAN ABOUT THE HOUSEMAN ABOUT THE HOUSE    

For those little DIY jobs you can’t be bothered 
with or do not have the correct tools or time to do. 

I have a wealth of experience  and knowledge 
in all aspects of home improvements. 

That sticking door Leaking plumbing 

Self assembly furniture Tiling 

Woodwork Gardening 

Decorating And many more skills 

I am retired and not looking to get rich 
but need something to do with my time 

Contact Nigel from Wigtoft for more information 
On 07825909504 

E-Mail nigel.collins535@btinternet.com 
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www.arbcoretreecareltd.co.uk 

Email: bicker18@btinternet.com 

ARB-CORE 

Tree Care Ltd 

TREE SURGERY 
Over 40 Years Experience 

29 Northorpe Road 

Donington 

Spalding 

Lincolnshire 

PE11 4XU 
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 the 

Barge 
Pub Restaurant 

Food served every day  

Swineshead Bridge (A17) 
Tel:01205 820267 

Start with a real Breakfast ...... Meet for Morning Coffee 

Take a Lunch Break  ........  Relax with your Evening Meal 

FAMOUS FOR FISH & CHIPS 
 Breakfast Lunch Evening 

Monday 9.00 - 11.30 11.30 - 2.00 Closed 

Tues	-	Fri 9.00 - 11.30 11.30 - 2.00 6.30 - 9.00 

Saturday 9.00 - 11.30 11.30 - 2.00 6.00 - 9.00 

Sunday 9.00 - 11.30 11.30 - 3.00 Closed 

Our Birthday Offer = free meal up to the value of £10 
Subject to the following: On actual birthday, booked in advance, minimum 4 people, 

proof to be seen (eg: passport or birth certificate) 
 Not available on Saturday evenings  

SEE OUR WEBSITE AT www.thebargerestaurant.co.uk 

 

37 Reservoir Road 

SurEleet Seas End 

Spalding   PE11 4DH 

www.taxtastic.co.uk	

“We	won’t	be	beaten	on	service	or	price!”	

We act for sole traders, partnerships, limited companies 

and individuals with other sources of income. 

Call	us	today	on	01775	302100	for	a	free	initial	consultation 

Self	assessment						VAT						CIS	

Bookkeeping							Payroll 
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Wasn’t there a children’s Television programme with a town called 

Trumpton years ago - in the 1960’s I believe?  The characters were, Pugh, 

Pugh and Barney McGrew. Or is my aging memory misleading me? 

So, what do you think of the United States President Elect?  The new 

Trump of Trump Towers and the United States.  

It may have come as a 

shock to many I think, 

much as Brexit was to some 

in the UK a while ago.  But, 

like it or not, this is the way 

of things. 

I have tried to think of the 

best and worst scenarios 

regarding Mr Trump.  

The best is that I may be 

pleasantly surprised.  He 

may not be as bad as I 

envisage.  That all his 

posturing, slandering and 

lack of political knowledge 

may just be a front!  That 

underneath it all, I am going to be pleasantly surprised and that he isn’t 

the bigot, homophobic or raciest that I imagine him to be. I can only hope 

that my judgement of him is totally wrong.  

The worst scenario is that he is what he is! If that is right, then America 

and more than likely the rest of the world are in for a rough ride. We will 

face a time of change and worldwide uncertainty where war may be 

declared and lives will be at risk. Gone will be the days of a “special 

relationship.” 

But this is all just assumption, I am sure that my worst scenario is just in 

my imagination!!! 

Trump	of	Trumpton!	

Best	of	friends,	Putin	and	Trump??	
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Local	Worthies																																	

Lieutenant-Colonel	John	Lindley	Marmion	Dymoke	MBE	

Queen's	Champion		(1926-2015)	

After	 the	 Norman	 Conquest	 William	 the	 Conqueror	 offered	 the	 Manor	 of	

Scrivelsby	in	Lincolnshire	to	Robert	Marmion	on	condition	that	he	took	the	title	

of	 King's	 Champion	 –	 this	 entailed	 the	 duty	 of	 rebutting	 any	 challenge	 to	 the	

King's	right	to	rule.	This	title	has	remained	with	the	family	to	this	very	day.	The	

family	 name	 changed	 to	Dymoke	 	 in	 1350	when	 the	male	 line	 died	 out	 and	 a	

granddaughter	of	the	Marmion	family	married	Sir	John	Dymoke	and	brought	the	

Scrivelsby	estate	with	her.	

Lieutenant-Colonel	 John	 Lindley	 Marmion	 Dymoke	 held	 the	 post	 from	 1946	

until	his	death:	he	heard	about	having	inherited	the	title	when	he	was	Eighting	

with	 the	 armed	 forces	 in	 Sumatra.	 As	 it	 turned	 out	 his	 services	 as	 Queen's	

Champion	were	not	needed	for	another	six	years,	at	the	Queen's	Coronation.	He	

was	summoned	in	1952	from	Egypt	where	he	was	serving	with	the	1st	Battalion	

the	Royal	Lincs	Regiment.	

From	1377	to	1821	the	role	of	King's	Champion	was	an	essential	part	of	every	

Coronation;	 the	 Champion,	 clad	 in	 splendid	 armour,	 complete	 with	 plumed	

helmet,	would	ride	into	Westminster	Hall	and	cast	his	gauntlet	to	the	ground	as	

a	 herald	 cried	 out	 three	 times	 that	 any	 who	 opposed	 the	 Coronation	 might	

challenge	the	Champion	to	mortal	combat	–	there	is	no	record	of	anyone	having	

picked	up	the	gauntlet	(except	for	the	case	of	the	“old	lady”).	

The	last	Dymoke	to	ride	into	Westminster	Hall	to	throw	down	the	gauntlet	did	

so	 at	 George	 1V's	 Coronation	 banquet	 in	 1821.	 John	 Dymoke's	 grandfather	

Frank	carried	the	Standard	of	England	at	the	Coronation	of	Edward	V11,	George	

V	and	George	V1.	

When	John	was	summoned	to	the	Queen's	Coronation	 in	1952	he	was	only	26	

years	old	and	very	nervous.	

Before	leaving	the	army	in	1972	he	had	served	in	three	military	campaigns:	he	

served	 in	 Sumatra,	 in	 Malaya	 during	 the	 communist	 insurrection	 and	 also	 in	

Aden	 with	 the	 Royal	 Anglia	 Regiment.	 His	 main	 interest	 now	was	 the	 family	

estate	at	Scrivelsby	–	the	main	house	was	in	a	bad	state	of	repair	so	he	decided	

to	demolish	it	and	he	renovated	the	elegant	gatehouse	as	the	main	family	home.	

The	main	asset	of	the	estate	was	a	500	acre	farm.	By	the	time	he	handed	over	

the	 farm	 to	his	 eldest	 son	 in	1992	 the	 estate	had	been	made	 into	 a	proEitable	

one.	He	was	married	to	Susan	Fane	of	Fulbeck	Manor	from	1953	until	his	death;	
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they	had	three	sons,	the	eldest,	Francis,	managing	the	farm	while	the	second	son	

Philip	 followed	his	 father	 into	 the	 army:	 the	 youngest	Charles	 is	 an	 insurance	

underwriter.	

The	eldest	son	Francis	succeeded	his	father	as	Hereditary	Queen's	Champion.	

The	following	is	an	article	from	the	“Gazetter”	dated	August	1784	in	respect	of	

Charles	Dymoke	in	1689	as	King's	Champion.	

“The	 Champion	 of	 England	 (Dymoke),	 dressed	 in	 armour	 of	 complete	 and	

glittering	 steel,	 his	 horse	 richly	 covered	 and	 his	 beaver	 Einely	 capped	 with	

plumes	 of	 feathers,	 entered	 Westminster	 Hall	 according	 to	 ancient	 custom,	

where	the	King	and	Queen	were	at	dinner.	And	,	at	his	giving	the	usual	challenge	

to	anyone	that	disputed	their	Majesties	right	to	the	Crown	of	England	–	after	he	

had	 Elung	down	his	gauntlet	on	the	pavement	an	old	woman,	who	entered	the	

Hall	on	crutches	took	it	up	and	made	off	with	speed,	leaving	her	own	glove	with	

a	challenge	 in	 it	 to	meet	her	the	next	day,	at	an	appointed	hour,	 in	Hyde	Park.	

This	caused	some	mirth	at	 the	 lower	end	of	 the	Hall	and	 it	was	remarked	that	

everyone	 was	 too	 well	 engaged	 to	 pursue	 her.	 A	 person	 in	 the	 same	 dress	

appeared	the	next	day	at	the	place	appointed,	though	it	was	generally	supposed	

to	be	a	good	swordsman	in	disguise.	However,	the	Champion	of	England	politely	

declined	any	contest	of	that	nature	with	one	of	the	fair	sex	and	never	made	his	

appearance”.	

John	Dymoke	was	appointed	MBE	in	1960.	he	was	High	Sheriff	of	Lincolnshire	in	

1979	and	Vice	Lord-Lieutenant	of	the	County	from	1991-2001.	

Colin	Scrupps	

Sutterton	Methodist	Church	
 

Come along to our Coffee Mornings 
These are held on the Eirst and third Wednesday 

every month 10am until noon. 

Tea & Coffee served with plenty of friendly chat 

A	warm	welcome	given	to	all				

The Church with the yellow doorThe Church with the yellow doorThe Church with the yellow doorThe Church with the yellow door    
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Lincoln	Castle	

The	Court	House	

Lincoln	 Castle	 is	 still	 a	 “working”	 castle	 in	 the	 sense	 that	 the	 County	 Court	 is	

located	here.	The	present	building	dates	 from	1836,	which	replaced	a	building	

dating	from	1776.	There	was	also	one	previous	to	this	called	the	Old	Shire	Hall	

The	latest	building	is	still	used	today	as	Lincoln	Crown	Court:	a	court	has	been	

dispensing	justice	from	here	for	900	years.	

The	Prison	

As	was	normal	the	castle	also	served	as	a	prison	from	the	outset,	

	providing	secure	detention	for	both	criminal	and	political	prisoners.	

One	 of	 the	 towers	 of	 the	 castle,	

called	 Cobb	 Hall,	 has	 a	 dungeon	

reached	 by	 a	 hatch	 in	 the	 Eloor	 and	

this	 hatch,	 the	 only	 entrance	 to	 the	

dungeon,	 would	 have	 been	 used	 to	

“drop”	 the	 prisoners	 through	 to	 the	

Eloor	below	and	which	provided	very	

little	 prospect	 of	 escape;	 there	 is	

quite	 a	 lot	 of	 grafEiti	 on	 the	 walls	

here,	 believed	 to	 have	 been	 carved	

by	prisoners	held	here.	

The	roof	of	 this	hall	was	used,	 from	

1817,	 for	 the	 erection	 of	 a	 gallows	

for	 public	 executions.	 In	 	 all,	 38	

hangings	 took	 place	 here	 and	 the	

last	 one	 was	 in	 1859.	 William	

Marwood,	the	hangman	from	Horncastle,	carried	out	his	Eirst	execution	here.	

During	 the	 1700's	 one	 well	 known	 prisoner	 at	 Lincoln	 was	 Samuel	 Wesley,	

father	of	 John	Wesley,	the	founder	of	Methodism;	he	was	imprisoned	for	three	

years	in	1705	for	owing	£30.	

In	1817	Elizabeth	Whiting	from	Kirton	was	hung	on	the	Cobb	Hall	gallows	after	

she	had	poisoned	her	child	and	in	1830	John	Clarke	was	the	last	man	in	England	

to	be	hung	for	sheep	stealing.	

Priscilla	 Biggadike	 from	 Stickney	 was	 executed	 in	 1868	 –	 she	 died	 still	

protesting	that	she	was	innocent	of	the	murder	of	her	husband.	

William	Frederick	Horry	of	Boston	was	hanged	in	1872	for	shooting	his	wife.	
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The	 last	 public	 execution	 at	 the	 castle	 was	 that	 of	 William	 Picket	 and	 Henry	

Carey,	two	young	men	from	Sibsey	who	murdered	an	elderly	man	in	the	process	

of	robbing	him.	This	execution	attracted	a	crowd	of	20,000	people.	

The	 last	 execution	 (not	 public)	 was	 that	 of	 William	 Clarke	 in	 1877	 for	 the	

murder	of	a	gamekeeper.	

In	the	1600's	witchcraft	was	among	one	of	the	most	serious	charges	that	could	

be	brought	against	anyone	and	this	was	 invariably	directed	against	women.	 In	

1619	two	sisters,	Margaret	and	Phillipa	Flower	were	charged	with	causing	the	

death,	by	witchcraft,	of	Lord	Rosse,	son	of	the	Duke	of	Bedford	–	they	were	tried	

and	hanged	at	Lincoln.	

The	present	prison	building,	built	in	1787	and	extended	in	1847,	is	now	used	for	

other	purposes.	The	 cells	 are	 open	 for	 viewing	by	 visitors,	 there	 is	 a	 cafe	 and	

shop	and	the	lower	level	has	been	used	to	create	a	secure	home	for	the	Lincoln	

Magna	Carta.	

The	Magna	Carta	

Lincoln's	Magna	 Carta	 is	 one	 of	 only	 four	 that	 survive	 from	 1215	 and	 is	 now	

displayed	 in	 the	Magna	 Carta	 Vault,	 specially	 created	 below	 the	 old	 prison	 to	

provide	 good	 conditions	 for	 the	 storage	 and	 also	 public	 viewing	 of	 the	

document.	

This	charter	was	drawn	up	by	a	committee	of	twenty	Eive	barons	to	curtail	the	

King's	power	and	guarantee	certain	rights	and	civil	liberties.	

It	was	signed	at	Runnymede	in	1215.	

In	1217	the	Charter	of	the	Forest	was	issued	–	this	extended	several	clauses	of	

Magna	 Carta	 and	 speciEied	 greater	 freedom	 in	 the	 King's	 forests	where,	 up	 to	

now,	there	had	been	harsh	laws	in	relation	to	any	activity	in	these	places,	which	

were	almost	all	classed	as	“Royal”	forests.	

George	III	Statue	

There	is	a	bust	of	George	III	standing	in	the	grounds	of	the	castle.	This	is	the	top	

part	 of	 a	 statue	 that	 was	 on	 top	 of	 the	 Dunston	 Pillar	 (between	 Lincoln	 and	

Sleaford).	 This	 was	 removed	 in	 the	 early	 years	 of	 WW2	 because	 it	 was	

considered	 a	 hazard	 to	 the	 low	 Elying	 bombers	 that	were	 stationed	 at	 nearby	

airEields.	

East	Gate	and	West	Gate	

There	were	two	entrances	to	the	castle,	the	east	and	west	gates.	The	east	gate	is	

the	one	that	faces	the	town	and	is	the	main	entrance	today.	In	its	heyday	it	was	

heavily	 defended;	 twin	 towers	 known	 as	 barbicans	 stood	 as	 the	 Eirst	 line	 of	
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defence	here,	but	sadly,	they	no	longer	exist,	but	there	are	circles	of	cobbles	in	

the	ground	to	indicate	where	they	once	stood.	

The	 west	 gate,	 obviously	 facing	 west,	 faced	 onto	 open	 countryside	 and	 was	

probably	considered	to	be	a	good	“exit”	point	should	the	castle	be	overrun	in	the	

event	of	an	attack.	

Actually,	over	its	whole	history,	there	has	been	very	little	military	activity	in	the	

way	of	attacks,	although	it	saw	some	action	during	the	Civil	War.	

The	Castle	Today	

In	2012	a	three	year	programme	

of	 renovation	was	 started	 at	 the	

castle.	 This	 entailed	 creating	 a	

walk	around	the	top	of	the	walls,	

taking	 you	 all	 round	 the	 curtain	

wall,	 creating	 a	 new	 centre	 for	

the	 display	 of	 Magna	 Carta,	

providing	 visitor	 facilities	 and	

opening	 sections	 of	 the	 old	

prison	to	the	public.	

Guided	 tours	 are	 given	 by	 the	

castle	 guides	 who	 belong	 to	 the	

Friends	of	Lincoln	Castle.	

At	 the	 time	 of	writing	 there	 is	 a	

shuttle	 service	 operating	 from	

Whisby	 Garden	 Centre	 which	 is	

to	the	west	of	the	city	and	giving	

you	 free	 parking	 –	 the	 drop	 off	 point	 is	 close	 to	 both	 the	 Castle	 and	 the	

Cathedral.	

Colin	Scrupps	

The	 last	 garden	 waste	 collections	 of	 2016	 for	 Wigtoft	 will	 be	 on	 Friday	

December	2nd	and	they	will	resume	again	of	Friday	March	10th	2017.	

If	 you	 paid	 for	 garden	 waste	 collections	 for	 2016	 the	 Eirst	 two	 for	 2017	 are	

included	in	that	payment.	Details	of	how	to	register	and	pay	for	the	remainder	of	

2017	will	be	published	by	Boston	Borough	Council	early	in	the	new	year.	

Details	 will	 be	 available	 on	 the	 council	 website	 at	 www.boston.gov.uk	 or	 by	

calling	01205	311112	

Garden	Waste	Collections	
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Winter	has	arrived	after	a	glorious	autumn	show	of	colour,	

before	the	leaves	fell	from	the	trees	and	deciduous	shrubs.	

There	seems	to	be	a	good	amount	of	berries	for	the	birds	which	is	such	an	

important	source	of	food	for	them	in	the	winter.	If	possible	after	clearing	

the	paths	and	 lawns	of	 leaves	 try	 to	keep	areas	where	 they	do	no	harm	

with	a	covering	of	fallen	leaves.	Insects	hide	under	them	which	the	birds	

can	 discover.	 The	 worms	 pull	 them	 into	 the	 soil	 which	 is	 beneEicial	

nutrients	 for	 your	 plants.	 If	 you	 leave	 some	 of	 the	 top	

growth	 on	 border	 perennials,	 it	 helps	 to	 protect	 the	

crowns	 in	 the	 frostier	 weather.	 Save	 hard	 cutting	 back	

until	 the	early	 spring.	Seed	heads	of	Phlomis	and	 teasels	

and	some	grasses	look	lovely	with	the	frost	on	them.	

When	 you	 decorate	 the	 house	 for	 Christmas	 a	 vase	 of	

evergreen	stems	such	as	Holly,	Laurel	and	Yew	hung	with	

small	baubles	is	a	traditional	and	inexpensive	addition	to	

a	hall	or	corner	of	a	room.	The	taller	the	better,	try	adding	

a	 small	 set	 of	 battery	 operated	 lights	 as	 an	 alternative	

Christmas	tree.	

House	 plants	 need	 to	 be	moved	 away	 from	windows	 at	 night	 and	 take	

care	not	to	have	them	too	close	to	radiators	as	 it	 is	better	to	reduce	the	

amount	that	you	water	them	over	the	winter.	

Potter	in	the	garden	on	nice	days,	it’s	surprising	what	you	Eind	to	do.	

Regards,	from	Sam	

Sam	Snail’s	Jobs	In	The	Garden		

Wigtoft	Welcome	Club	
The	Welcome	Club	meets	at	Wigtoft	Village	Hall	on	the	3rd	

Thursday	at	2pm	every	month.	

Everyone	is	welcome	to	join	for	£3	a	year	joining	fee.	

Play	bingo	for	cash,	and	a	raf7le.	Tea	and	coffee	is	served	at	half	time.	

Please	contact	Ray	or	Lesley	Woods	for	further	information	on	

01205	460234	
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Church	Lottery	Winners	

October	2016	

1st	........Margaret	Holland	 (£20)	

2nd	.......Mr	S	Waudby	 (£10)	

3rd	........Me	J	McCartney	 (£5)	

Drawn	at	the	Friends	Meeting,	Nov.	9th	

	
 
 
 

DO YOU HAVE AN INTEREST IN GARDENING? 

YES.  THEN WHY NOT JOIN LIKE MINDED PEOPLE AT THE 
MONTHLY MEETING OF OUR CLUB.  WE MEET ON THE 3RD 
TUESDAY OF THE MONTH AT 7pm,  WIGTOFT VILLAGE HALL 

	FORTHCOMING	EVENTS	

WE	ALSO	ARRANGE	VISITS	TO	PLACES	OF	INTEREST		

FOR	FURTHER	DETAILS	PLEASE	CONTACT: 

Chairman,	Malcolm	-	01205	460635	or	Treasurer,	Barbara	-	01205	460400 

WIGTOFT and DISTRICT 

GARDENING CLUB 

Dec 20th Christmas Party 

Jan 17th Alan Lambert on “Moulton Mill” 

Feb 21st Michael Hoadley on “The Archaeology of Gardening” 

Church	Lottery	Winners	

November	2016	

1st ........ Louise Atkinson (£20) 

2nd ....... Cynthia Wright (£10) 

3rd ....... Pat Robinson (£5) 

Drawn	at	the	Coffee	Morning,	Sept.	24th	

Sutterton	Methodist	Church	Services	for	Dec/Jan	

 4th  December  10.30am  -  Rev David Curran 

11th  December  10.30am  -  Mr Barrie Chapman 

18th  December     3.00pm -  Rev Alan Barker, Carol Service 

25th  December     3.00pm -  Rev Alan Barker 

 

 1st  January  10.30am  -  United Service at Holbeach 

8th  January  10.30am  -  Rev Bob Pritchard 

15th  January  10.30am  -  Rev Alan Barker 

22nd  January  10.30am  -  Mr David Baldwin 

29th  January  10.30am  -  Gosberton Worship Group 
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Dear Parish Clerks 

I write to remind you of the Council's annual awards for services to the 
community and the procedure for making nominations. The awards, in 
the form of an illuminated scroll, are made on the basis of an 
individual's or organisation's outstanding service to the community. 
Whilst it is expected that in many instances the awards will be based 
on voluntary service, this is not essential. 

Nominations, which can also be made by members of the public, 
should be submitted to me by Friday 27th January 2017, and included 
in the submission should be the grounds upon which it is considered 
the individual or organisation should receive an award. To avoid any 
personal embarrassment, it would be preferable if the nominees for the 
awards were not informed of their nomination at this stage. 

After 27th January, the appointed panel will consider the nominations 
received and, depending upon the number of nominations, prepare a 
shortlist for decision by Council. The presentation of the awards will be 
made at a special meeting of the Council in April 2017. 

If you wish to nominate any individual or organisation for these awards 
please make your submission to me by 27th January 2017. 

Regards 
Lorraine Bush 

Lorraine Bush 
Democratic Services Manager 

Boston Borough Council 
Municipal Buildings 

West Street 
Boston 

PE21 8QR 
DD: 01205 314224 

E-mail: lorraine.bush@boston.gov.uk 

BOSTON 
Borough Council 

Service to the Community Awards 



Page	31	

MJKLMNO	PQ	MRN	WJSMPQM	PTUJOR	CPLKVJW	MNNMJKS	(305)	
HNWX	OK	MPKXTY	3UX	OVMPZNU	2016	IK	WJSMPQM	VJWWTSN	HTWW	

Present     B Leggott (Chair), M Scrupps, S. Collingwood,  M. Brookes, 

 A. Spencer, M. Cooper, M. Tunnard,  &  M. Piper (Clerk)      

1.	 APOLOGIES	FOR	ABSENCE	

S. Baxter,  P. Craven, V. Atkinson 

2.	 PUBLIC	FORUM 

No members of the public attended. 

3.	 MINUTES	OF	THE	MONTHLY	MEETING	HELD	ON	8th	August	2016 

The minutes of the meeting held on 8th August 2016 having been 

previously circulated are to be signed by Cllr. Leggott at the next 

meeting. 

4.	 POLICE	MATTERS	

No members of the police attended and no crimes were reported. 

5. HIGHWAYS 

There	was	a	site	meeting	between	Councillors	&	Boston	Highways	

Dept.	at		the	A17	junction	to	discuss	the	overgrown	bushes	which	are	

obstructing	the	vision	at	this	junction.	Highways	agreed	that	this	

needed	attention	and	will	be	attended	to	when	there	are	less	leaves	on	

the	trees.	

Clerk	to	contact	Highways	Re;	pots	on	grass	verge	at	Mile	End,	

Asperton	Road,	and	overhanging	branches	30yds	down	Hipper	Lane	on	

South	side,	causing	a	lack	of	vision	for	trafEic. 

6. PLAYGROUND 

Cllr	Craven	to	speak	to	grass	cutting	contractor	concerning	loose	grass,	

particularly	around	the	toddler	area.	

Letter	from	Resident	showing	concern	about	bottles	and	cans	left	on	

grass	and	general	litter.	

The	annual	inspection	of	the	playground	has	taken	place	and	the	toy	

which	was	not	turning	has	now	been	oiled.	

8.		 FINANCIAL 

C/A £6286.75 D/A £2260.68 

A thank you from Wigtoft PCC for the monies to keep moles under 

control at the Church.  
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The Mobile Library  
 
 
 
 

The mobile library no longer calls 

in Wigtoft, it will however be in 

Glebe Way, Sutterton on 

December 19th between 2.30 & 3.30 

January 16th between 2.30 & 3.30 

Garden	Waste	Collection	

Service	2016	

Brown	Bin	Collections		

The	[inal	collection	for	

2016	is	on	December	2nd	
The	next	garden	waste	collection	

will	be	on	March	10th	2017	

Remittance Advice from BBC for £3064.04. (Pre-cept)  

Cheques for Greenscape £360.00. for tree work in the playground & 

Premier Pest Services £450.00. mole control 

9.	 PLANNING	

There were two planning applications. 

Extension at Bank House HofEleet Stow and Replacement dwelling at 

Marsh House, Rushy Drove 

There were no objections  

10.	 CORRESPONDENCE 

Annual Report LALC 

Neighbourhood Planning Support Services 

11.	 A.O.B	

Clerk to reply to Dawson Agricultural Services Ltd 

 Re; grass cutting 2017. 

 Notice of conclusion of audit 2016 

 The meeting closed at 8.40pm 

The next meeting will take place at Wigtoft Village Hall on Monday 7th 

November 2016 at 7.00.pm 

The	next	meetings	will	take	place	at	Wigtoft	Village	Hall	on	

Monday	5th	December	2016		at	7.30pm	and	

Monday	9th	January	2016	at	7pm	

All	are	welcome	to	attend	
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WJSMPQM	NN\O	TKX	VJN\O	NN\OWNMMNU	
The	Wigtoft	News	and	Views	Newsletter	team	are:	

Editorial	Team		..........	Ann	Mulbregt,	Sally	Smith,	Colin	Scrupps,	Liz	Leonard,	

	 Virna	Atkinson,	John	Craggs		

The	Newsletter	 is	always	grateful	 for	any	contribution	 towards	 the	running	costs	of	printing	

the	magazine.	Any	donation	towards	the	funding	of	the	magazine	is	very	welcome.	Thank	you	

so	much	to	all	those	who	have	given	so	generously	in	the	past.	

Advertisements	are	accepted	for	inclusion	based	on	annual	charges,		the	rates	for	which	are:	

	 Half	page	...............	£70	 Quarter	page	..............	£40	 Eighth	page	...........	£20	

E-Mail	items	to	wigtoftnewsletter@gmail.com	or	call	01775	248190	

DISCLAIMER 

The	Wigtoft	 Village	 Newsletter	 and	 editorial	 team	 have	 taken	 all	 reasonable	 care	 in	 producing	 and	

publishing	information	contained	in	this	publication,	for	which	we	assume	no	responsibility.	The	Wigtoft	

Village	Newsletter	does	not	warrant	or	make	any	representations	regarding	the	use,	validity,	accuracy,	

completeness	or	reliability	of	any	claims,	statements	or	information.		Under	no	circumstances,	including,	

but	 not	 limited	 to,	 negligence,	 shall	 The	Wigtoft	 Village	 Newsletter	 be	 liable	 for	 any	 direct,	 indirect,	

special,	 incidental,	 consequential	 or	 other	 damages,	 including	 but	 not	 limited	 to	 loss	 of	 pro7its.	

Furthermore,	 you	may	 not	modify	 or	 reproduce	 in	 any	 form,	 electronic	 or	 otherwise	 any	 information	

contained	in	this	publication	except	for	personal	use	unless	you	have	obtained	our	express	permission.	

For	all	contributions,	news,	views	and	advertisements	please	email	

newsandviews@wigtoft.com	or	wigtoftnewsletter@gmail.com,	or	

leave	with	any	member	of	the	Editorial	Team	by	the	18th	of	the	month 

 

HEADLINE NEWS 
YOUR LOCAL NEWSPAPER DELIVERY SERVICE 

For less than the cost of a ‘COSTA’ cup of coffee, 

Headline News will deliver whatever you require,  

SEVEN DAYS A WEEK 

Payment methods to suit you 

* Cash/Cheque   *Direct Debit   * Bacs   * Monthly Invoice 

We are happy to visit you in your home to 

discuss your particular requirements 

PLEASE CALL 07776 010488, LEAVE A MESSAGE, 

AND WE WILL CALL YOU WITHIN 24 HOURS 



J.&J. FUELS 
Suppliers of Domestic Heating Oils 

Competitive Prices and 

Prompt Delivery 
Ring anytime for a quotation 

01205 760638 
All major credit cards accepted 
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QUALITY MADE TO 
MEASURE BLINDS 
Buy	direct	from	your	local	blind	
factory	for	the	best	quality	and	
lowest	prices	on	all	types	of	

blinds	

 

Factory: Endeavour Way, 

Sutterton, PE20 2JA 

VERTICAL,	ROLLER,	VENETIAN	WOODEN,	PLEATED,	

‘NO	SCREW’	INTU	&	PERFECT	FIT	&	SHUTTERS	

• Massive	choice	of	fabrics	

• Professionally	measured	

• Professionally	[itted	

• 5	Year	Guarantee	

• Made	locally	by	local	people	

FREE	NO	OBLIGATION	QUOTES	

PLEASE	CALL		01205	461661	
Or	visit	www.suntecblinds.co.uk	

Jan’s Café 
Orchard	Park,	Frampton	Lane,	

Hubberts	Bridge,	Boston		PE20	3QU		

Open	Wednesday	to	Saturday	8-5	&	Sundays	8-4	

All	day	breakfasts,	snacks	and	Sunday	lunches	

Non	alcoholic	and	alcoholic	beverages	available 

07904 322621      janandkev@hotmail.com 



J & L MOWERS 
For	all	mower	servicing	and	repairs	

All	small	machinery	repairs	

We	collect	and	deliver	free	of	charge	

We	also	buy	and	sell	mowers	
Phone	to	see	if	we	can	help	

Phone:				01205	290864	
Mobile:			07821	038303	

 

Been there cleaned that 
Small houses and larger family homes 

Joanne Yates 
House cleaner 

Trustworthy and Honest 
Donington and other areas covered 

Text only please as I’m deaf 
07702 077367 

joanneyates12@icloud.com 

Ironing and can deliver 

 

Computer Repairs, Sales & Upgrades  
All work is carried out in your own home or business where possible 

• Virus & Spyware Removal 

• Error Message Removal 

• Secure PC Disposal 

• Wireless Network Problems 

Website: 

www.et-innovations.com 

E-mail: 

sales@et-innovations.com 

• Laptop Screen Replacement 

• Internet Security Advice 

• Custom Built Computers 

• Computer Tuition 

Opening Hours: 

Mon-Thurs: 9am – 7pm 

Friday: 9am – 5pm 

Tel: 

0785 266 0929 


